The Catchment Based Approach Newsletter

Welcome to the Spring 2012 Catchment Based Approach Newsletter. 

We will be updating the wider water sector routinely with information from the major organisations involved with the Catchment Based Approach programme. If you have material or points to make about this newsletter please let us know - Bob Earll

The content links below will take you directly to websites covering these topics and there are short descriptions below:
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Defra Update     Lynn Fardon, Defra

In 2011, The Department for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs (Defra), developed and launched the Catchment Based Approach.  The aim of this has been clearly set out by the Minister with aim of rolling this out to all 100 catchments in England in 2013. Over the past few months we have been working hard to get the Pilot phase of the Catchment Based Approach up and running.  We have been working very closely with Cascade Consulting to develop the evaluation framework, feed into their data gathering exercise and we ran a launch event in January for the pilots, and to get feedback so far on the approach.

Defra have also been working very closely with those organisations who expressed an interest in the approach, to develop agreements and contacts to take proposals forward. Although not every catchment is classified as a ‘pilot’, all of them will, at some level, feed into the evaluation and the team are keen to get out and to see how the approach is being developed on the ground!

We have been dedicating time to ensure a suitable governance structure is developed to support the approach. This will tie in other policy areas across Defra and the Environment Agency, and will involve establishing an expert group. We would like the expert group to both advise and challenge Defra on the approach as it develops.

A three pronged communication strategy is now up and running, The Environment Agency and Cascade Consulting will be working closely and routinely communicating with the people who are working through developing their programmes in the catchments both the pilots and the other 75. This newsletter and a series of conferences being run by CIWEM & CMS will also be aimed at updating the wider water sector. The Love Your River Campaign (see below) is aimed at the public and encourages them to get involved at a local level. 

Signposts to External Funding  

The Environment Agency have prepared a document that sets out how to access funds to help deliver catchment improvements which has just been published (March 2012). This document is to help support our partners in delivering improvements in their catchments. It provides links to a number of major funding sources.

The Love Your River Campaign

Rivers are the lifeblood of our country and we want the public to play their part in looking after them.  “Love Your River”  is a campaign that aims to highlight the link between river health and water use, so that people understand and value water and take action to improve their local rivers and the environment around them.  Drought, over–use and pollution threaten the health of our rivers and we all have a role to play in investing in their future.  Backed by Defra and a coalition of NGOs and water companies, the campaign celebrates the importance of rivers to local people – for their health, well-being, leisure and sport. Through this campaign we want to recognise the great work that local groups already do to look after their rivers.

Catchment Restoration Fund     Ben Lynam Environment Agency

Defra have made new funding available to third sector groups to bring forward projects to help England achieve its Water Framework Directive objectives. The Catchment Restoration Fund is providing up to £10m a year for three years from 2012/13. Projects must be delivered in 2012/13, 2013/14 and 2014/15. The fund will support work that aims to:
•       restore more natural features in and around waters;
•       reduce the impact of man-made structures on wildlife in waters; or
•       reduce the impact of small, spread-out (diffuse) sources of pollution that arise from rural and urban land use.
First-wave bids are now in and are being assessed– if you missed it, the next application window (also for funding in 2012/13) closes on 18 May. 
www.environment-agency.gov.uk/research/planning/136182.aspx

Catchment Pilots - Dave Corbelli

A series of catchment-level partnerships are being developed through a pilot phase (May 2011 – December 2012) to test these new approaches. Ten of these partnerships are hosted by the EA and 15 are being led other stakeholders.  The Government’s aim is that the 25 pilots will provide a means for stakeholders including the EA to learn together how to develop effective, partnership-based approaches for catchment improvement.

Defra has commissioned Cascade Consulting to undertake an independent review of the 25 catchment pilots. The team is working alongside Government, stakeholders and communities, collating information provided by the pilots, and gathering views from all involved about what is working well, and what could be done better. The research team will be ensuring that we learn all we can from this vital pilot phase, sharing what we are learning now with each other, and making sure that we can pass on that learning to those taking forward catchment management approaches in the future. A key purpose of the evaluation is to assess whether these potentially significant returns can be achieved through a relatively modest investment in the new, catchment-based approach, and if so, which approaches work best, where, for whom and why.

The project commenced in December 2012 and will run to March 2013 – further information can be found at the following link http://www.cascadeconsulting.co.uk/projects/defra

To date the team has been focusing on the development of an evaluation framework and have recently launched the first suite of monitoring tools including:
•    an online participant survey which has been sent to pilot hosts and their network of contacts actively participating in the pilots - the aim is to learn all we can from those participating in this pilot phase and share that information with others who may be involved in a nationwide roll-out from 2013
•    the first quarterly review form – this has been sent to pilot hosts for input.  The aim of this is to review activities, to highlight potential challenges coming up and identify practices that it would be worth sharing to help design the learning events.

In addition the first catchment learning event was hosted at Collingwood Environmental Planning’s office in London on 13th March. The event was attended by representatives of 5 of the recently initiated catchment pilots. This was the first of a series of events aiming to allow attendees to share their experiences and learning of working across spatial, organisational and functional boundaries. A timetable for future activities can be viewed at the web link provided above.

Further information including summary of the first quarterly review and outputs form future learning events will be made available on the Cascade website.

The Catchment Based Approach Conferences

The first in this series of events is now closed to further bookings with over 160 delegates registered; there will be further events in this series in Leeds in October 2012 and London in February 2013.  The outputs from this event will scope a number of key issues that will help the roll out process Conference details

Pilot highlight – River Wear    Ben Lynam Environment Agency

Centred around Durham, the Lower River Wear pilot already has some great examples of what can be done through partnership working. For instance it has extended the ‘Riverfly’ initiative to include schools, introduced a fish pass to open up over 30 km of spawning areas, and enlisted community volunteers to clean up their local waterways and create new habitats.
www.environment-agency.gov.uk/static/documents/Research/Wear_watch_newsletter.pdf
For more information on all pilot catchments, go to www.environment-agency.gov.uk/catchments.

Non-Agricultural Diffuse Pollution - Craig Walker, Defra

Non-agricultural diffuse pollution (NADP) is the term used to describe water pollution from a wide variety of sources, predominantly arising from the urban environment.  Defra are currently preparing a consultation which will emerge in the summer. 

Event Diary Dates
June 6th Farming and Water Conference CIWEM & WSKEP
June 12th  Ecosystem Goods and Services & Water Conference  CIWEM & WSKEP 

Volunteer/Intern Needed for Project Work on the Southern Chilterns Catchment Area
The person would need to be based locally  i.e. in the Reading, Henley, Marlow, Maidenhead, High Wycombe area.  All expenses will be paid.  Contact:  Neil Tytler    E:  neiltytler@fwr.org.uk

Every Catchment has a contact
Environment Agency catchment contacts:
Each of the 100 “management catchments” in England and Wales has a named Environment Agency contact. The list is found at: www.environment-agency.gov.uk/static/documents/Research/List_of_100_catchments.xls
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